St. Mary's Church
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Directory

Parish Office: 944 Hopmeadow Street

860 658 7627
www.stmarysimsbury.org

Office Hours:
Monday - Thursday 8:30 - 3:00 PM
Friday 8:30 - 12:00 Noon

Masses: Monday - Thursday 8:00 AM
Saturday Vigil Mass 5:00 PM
Sunday 8:00, 9:30 & 11:00 AM

Confessions: Saturday 3:00 - 4:00 PM

Baptisms: Sunday 12:00 Noon By Appt

Visitors: Thank you for worshipping with us.

To register with St. Mary’s Parish please call
860 658 7627 or email us at
parishoffice@stmarysimsbury.org

Rev. Frank Matera: Ext. 301

Deacon Arthur Miller:
Deaconartmiller@gmail.com

Parish Office: Heather Benedetti Ext. 306
parishoffice@stmarysimsbury.org

Finance Manager: Joanne Dunn Ext. 307
financemanager@stmarysimsbury.org

Religious Education Grades 1-6:
Kathy Piggott Ext. 304
reled1-6(@stmarysimsbury.org

Religious Education Grades 7-8:
Lori Ryan Ext. 309
reled7-8@stmarysimsbury.org

Youth Ministry Grades 9-10:
Steve DiMotta Ext. 302
youthministry@stmarysimsbury.org

Stephen Ministry: Linda Duff Ext. 114
stephenministry@stmarysimsbury.org

Prayer Line Ministry: 860 658 2118
cmlocandro@gmail.com

Music Ministry: Patricia Lepak & Cynthia
Bos

St. Mary’s School:
Principal Margaret Williamson 860 658 9412
mwilliamson@stmarysimsbury.eduk12.net



Mass Intentions

Saturday May 29
5:00 PM Elaine Budd and Vincent & Leslie
Reynolds
By: The Archer Family
Sunday May 30
8:00 AM The People of St. Mary’s Parish
9:30 AM Lorretta Guilmette
By: The Shopey Family
11:00 AM Odette Conley
By: The People of St. Mary’s Parish
Monday May 31
8:00 AM Paul Dlubac
By: Bob & Janet Moran
Tuesday June 1
8:00 AM Kathleen Monchek
By: The Andrews Family
Wednesday June 2
8:00 AM Ruth Farley
By: The Reynolds Family
Thursday June 3
8:00 AM Ruth Farley
By: The Blume Family
Saturday June 5
5:00 PM Jane Zurinskas
2nd Anniversary
By: Her Loving Family
Sunday June 6
8:00 AM Lori Bonenfant
By: The Henault Family
9:30 AM The People of St. Mary’s Parish
11:00 AM Daniel Karaffa

By: John & Shirley Stoner

Pray for the Sick: Please pray for the following
parishioners/loved ones who are sick - David Carlson,
Elaine Coco, Robert Voroscak, Barbara Vaina, Tony
Giannini, & Mary Kunycky.

Prayer Requests: If you would like to request pray-
ers for a family member or friend, please submit their
name to the Parish Office at
parishoffice(@stmarysimsbury.org.
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Baptism: We welcome Adeline Marie Hemmann
who was baptized into Christ last week.

Parish Announcements

A New Pastor
Father Stephen Sledesky

On June 30, I will retire as Pastor of St. Mary’s, and
on July 1 Father Stephen Sledesky will become the
new pastor of our parish. I could not be more de-
lighted with this choice. Fr. Sledesky is a young,
dynamic priest with strong pastoral experience. Or-
dained 18 years, he has been the pastor of a very
large parish, St. George in Guilford, for the past six
years. There he has done outstanding pastoral work.
St. Mary’s is fortunate to have such a talented and
seasoned pastor who will lead this faith community
in the years ahead, and I am sincerely grateful for
his appointment. Father Matera

Parish Office Closed: The Office will be closed
Monday in observance of Memorial Day.

Archbishop’s Annual Appeal: The Archbishop’s
Annual Appeal changes lives through service to the
Lord. Your gift helps to support those cultivating a
vocation to the priesthood. Your gift to the Annual
Appeal is an investment in the future of our Church
and our Faith. All funds contributed to the Appeal are
used exclusively for the purposes outlined in the
Appeal literature, which can be found at
https://archdioceseothartford.org/appeal/. No Appeal
funds are ever used for legal fees or settlements.

Save the Date: Please save Sunday, June 26, after
the 11:00 AM Mass to celebrate Father Matera. Details
to follow.

Exposition of Blessed Sacrament & Rosary: Expo-
sition of the Blessed Sacrament is every Thursday after
the 8:00 AM Mass. We encourage you to recite the
Rosary privately for the welfare of our Church and
Country.

Are You New To Saint Mary's? If you are new to
St. Mary's, please register with us so that we can better
serve you. You can register by visiting or calling the
Parish Office 860 658 7627 during business hours
(8:30 AM-3:00 PM Monday-Thursday, 8:30 AM-
12:00 Noon Friday). We look forward to having you
be a part of our faith community.

Offertory: The offertory collection for May will be
reported next month. I wish to thank all who have
continued to support the parish through E-Giving and
by sending in your weekly envelopes during this
period. Fr. Matera
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Father, Son, and Holy Spirit 1
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Today we celebrate the Feast of the Most Holy Trinity: the Father, the Son, and the Holy
Spirit. This feast is a summary of all we believe. For, it is God the Father who created all
things and called them into being. It is God the Son who redeemed the world from the power
of Sin and Death and restored our covenant relationship with God. And it is God the Holy
Spirit who continually sanctifies us so that we can live in communion with the Father, the Son,
and Holy Spirit.

There is, of course, only one God: God who is Father, Son, and Holy Spirit. But within
the mystery of God there is a trinity of persons: Father, Son, and Holy Spirit. In the Old Testa-
ment, God revealed Himself to the people of Israel through the mighty deeds of salvation God
performed on their behalf, rescuing them from slavery in the land of Egypt and establishing a
covenant with them at Mount Sinai. When God’s people broke this covenant, God made a new
covenant with them in the blood of his Son, Jesus Christ, who revealed the Father to us. Then,
when Jesus returned to the Father who had sent him into the world, he sent the Spirit into our
hearts, empowering us to call God our Father, making us brothers and sisters of Christ.

There is a great deal of talk about atheism today. Indeed, atheism (the denial that there
is a God) has become rather fashionable in some quarters. The new atheists see no need for
God because they see no need for salvation. The new atheists place the human person at the
center of life and so make humankind the measure of all things. The “god” they deny is a dis-
tortion of the God and Father of Jesus Christ. This is why it is important to be clear about the
God in whom we believe.

We believe in God the Father of Jesus Christ. We believe in God who is not only the
Creator of this infinitely vast cosmos; we believe in God who seeks to enter into a personal
and intimate relationship with us. We believe in God who is love.

We believe in God who is revealed on the cross in his Son, Jesus Christ. We believe in
God who took on our flesh in Jesus Christ. We believe in God who entered into our lives and
shares our human suffering and sorrow.

We believe in God, the Holy Spirit, who sanctifies us in holiness and truth. We believe
in God who is the Holy Spirit, the giver of life, the God who raises the dead.

We do not believe in an impersonal “god” who got the world started and then aban-
doned it. We do not believe in a “god” who is a reflection of us. We do not believe in a “god”
who is simply a part of the universe. We believe in God who created and transcends all that is
created. We profess and acknowledge that God is a mystery, and we will only know God when
we enter into the fullness of the mystery that is God.

The next time you bless yourself, reflect on the great mystery of your faith, the mystery
of the Most Holy Trinity: one God, three divine persons: Father, Son, Holy Spirit. Then say,
“Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit; as it was in the beginning, is
now, and ever shall be.”

Father Matera




May 30, 2021

Congratulations Confirmands

Congratulations to the students who were confirmed
on May 21st. Allow the Holy Spirit to guide you, and
use the Gifts of the Holy Spirit to help you and others.

Jack Damowski, Katelyn Howard, Michael Kuziak,
Tomas Leutwiler, Samantha Lombardi, Kellie Matteo,
Caroline Matyczyk, Alejandro Moreno, Grace Myers,
Amelia Rogers, Autumn Schless, Emma Scudder,
Dylan Scudder, Braden Sheehan, Jack Skottegaard,
Maggie Sullivan

Virtual Ministries

Bible Study: Join Deacon Art and fellow bible
learners this Wednesday, June 2, 7:00-8:00 PM via
Zoom. To receive the Zoom link you must email
DeaconArtMiller@gmail.com.

Men of Saint Mary’s: St. Mary’s Men's Ministry
group has been meeting by Zoom throughout the pan-
demic. Join us on Zoom Saturday mornings from 8:00-
9:30 AM. Contact MensMinistryStMary@gmail.com
and you will receive the meeting ID and Password.

Community Qutreach

Mercy Shelter: Desserts and fruits are needed to
take to Mercy Shelter in Hartford next Sunday, June 6.
All items must be dropped off in the Magowan Cen-
ter only next Sunday 8:00 AM-12:00 Noon. Thank
you for your donations!

Are You in Need of Assistance? If you or your family
is in need during these difficult times, please contact
Father Matera. The Parish can assist you with food
cards and in other ways. All assistance remains confi-
dential.

Homebound? If you need a prepared, delivered
meal or grocery shopping, the Women’s Guild would
like to help you. Contact Pam Carter
helpinghands.stmarys@gmail.com or the Parish Office
860 658 7627.

Blessed Prayer Shawls hand-knitted or crocheted by
the St. Mary’s Prayer Shawl Ministry are packaged
and available in the Parish Office for parishioners to
give to others for comfort, illness, or happy occasions.

Congratulations First Communicants

Congratulations to the following children who re-
ceived their sacrament of First Holy Communion on
May 22nd.

Emily Anastasio, Sean Beaulieu, Valentina Bompas-
tore, Addyson Briggs, Shelby Briggs, Briclle
D'Amore-Chasse, Chelsea Desson, Catalina Dotson,
Clara Dotson, Jackson Drumbheller, Luke Levesque,
Kolton Lilley, Samuel Pagliaro, Khloe Quintanilla,
Samantha Quintanilla, Bradley Rada, Charleigh Reid,
Morgan Stack, Gwendolyn Stanley, Benjamin Vincent,
Chelsea Whitman, Michaela Woronecki, Thomas
Woronecki, Nicolas Zabala

o

Parents of High School Seniors

We would like to build a webpage and offer a Mass in
honor of your graduating seniors. Please send Youth
Ministry an email and let us know who your graduat-
ing senior is so you can receive the information about
these items youthministry@stmarysimsbury.org.

Vacation Bible School

Wilderness Escape - Vacation Bible School June 21-
24, 8:30 AM-12:00 PM. Registration is now open for
the return of Vacation Bible School! Go to St. Mary's
website under Faith Formation-Religious Education-
Vacation Bible School for more information and to
register. Adult and teen volunteers needed! Contact
Kathy Piggott at reled1-6(@stmarysimsbury.org to vol-
unteer.

St. Mary’s School
National Blue Ribbon

Eighth grade Graduation Mass & Class Day will be
held on Friday, June 4, starting at 10:00 AM in the
church. Congratulations to the Class of 2021!

Schedule a personal tour today! One-on-one tours
are available after school Monday thru Friday at 3:30
or 4:00 PM. Meet our faculty and staff, see our class-
rooms, learn more about what makes our students so
successful. St. Mary's School - Where students learn,
excel and grow into the next generation of leaders.
860 658 9412 www.stmarysschoolsimsbury.org




